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Environmental Protection Agency § 63.5330 

(1) Submit the necessary notifica-
tions in accordance with § 63.5415. 

(2) Develop and implement a plan for 
demonstrating compliance in accord-
ance with § 63.5325. 

(3) Submit the necessary reports in 
accordance with § 63.5420. 

(4) Keep a finish inventory log, as 
specified at § 63.5335(b), to record 
monthly the pounds of each type of fin-
ish applied for each leather product 
process operation and the mass frac-
tion of HAP in each applied finish. You 
may be required to start recordkeeping 
prior to the compliance dates specified 
at § 63.5295. 

(5) Keep an inventory log, as specified 
at § 63.5430(f), to record monthly the 
surface area of leather processed in 
1,000’s of square feet for each product 
process operation. You may be required 
to start recordkeeping prior to the 
compliance dates specified at § 63.5295. 

(6) Determine the actual HAP loss 
from your affected source in accord-
ance with § 63.5335. 

(7) Determine the allowable HAP loss 
for your affected source in accordance 
with § 63.5340. 

(8) Determine the compliance ratio 
for your affected source each month as 
specified at § 63.5330. The compliance 
ratio compares your actual HAP loss to 
your allowable HAP loss for the pre-
vious 12 months. 

(9) Maintain the compliance ratio for 
your affected source at or below 1.00 in 
accordance with § 63.5330. 

(10) Maintain all the necessary 
records you have used to demonstrate 
compliance with this subpart in ac-
cordance with § 63.5430. 

§ 63.5325 What is a plan for dem-
onstrating compliance and when 
must I have one in place? 

(a) You must develop and implement 
a written plan for demonstrating com-
pliance that provides the detailed pro-
cedures you will follow to monitor and 
record data necessary for dem-
onstrating compliance with this sub-
part. Procedures followed for quanti-
fying HAP loss from the source and 
amount of leather processed vary from 
source to source because of site-spe-
cific factors such as equipment design 
characteristics and operating condi-
tions. Typical procedures include one 

or more accurate measurement meth-
ods such as weigh scales and volu-
metric displacement. Because the in-
dustry does not have a uniform set of 
procedures, you must develop and im-
plement your own site-specific plan for 
demonstrating compliance not later 
than the compliance date for your 
source. You must also incorporate the 
plan for demonstrating compliance by 
reference in the source’s title V permit. 
The plan for demonstrating compliance 
must include the items listed in para-
graphs (a)(1) through (7) of this section: 

(1) The name and address of the 
owner or operator. 

(2) The physical address of the leath-
er finishing operation. 

(3) Provide a detailed description of 
all methods of measurement your 
source will use to determine your fin-
ish usage, HAP content of each finish, 
quantity of leather processed, and 
leather product process operation type. 

(4) Specify when each measurement 
will be made. 

(5) Provide examples of each calcula-
tion you will use to determine your 
compliance status. Include examples of 
how you will convert data measured 
with one parameter to other terms for 
use in compliance determination. 

(6) Provide example logs of how data 
will be recorded. 

(7) Provide a quality assurance/qual-
ity control plan to ensure that the data 
continue to meet compliance dem-
onstration needs. 

(b) You may be required to revise 
your plan for demonstrating compli-
ance. We may require reasonable revi-
sions if the procedures lack detail, are 
inconsistent, or do not accurately de-
termine finish usage, HAP content of 
each finish, quantity of leather proc-
essed, or leather product process oper-
ation type. 

§ 63.5330 How do I determine the com-
pliance ratio? 

(a) When your source has processed 
leather for 12 months, you must deter-
mine the compliance ratio for your af-
fected source by the fifteenth of each 
month for the previous 12 months. 

(b) You must determine the compli-
ance ratio using Equation 1 of this sec-
tion as follows: 
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